TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD
MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 10TH, 2007 SPECIAL MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting to be followed by a workshop on Monday, December 10th, 2007.  Supervisor David Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and called for a moment of silence to reflect on our soldiers still in harm’s way.

Roll Call:
Robert Cadwallader – absent



Larry Clark - present

Joyce Hadden – absent



Virginia Stern - present




David Tetor - present

Also in attendance were Attorney for Town William Bogle, Jr., Building Inspector Don Smith and Highway Superintendent Jim Myers.


The Special Meeting had been called to hold a Public Hearing in order to solicit public comment on a request for a moratorium waiver from Brook in Waterland for a guest cottage variance.  A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Larry Clark, to close the meeting and enter into a public hearing on this matter.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.


Attorney for the Town Bogle introduced this matter: the application of Brook in Waterland for a guest cottage to be added above a planned detached garage required a waiver to the moratorium as it was not in their original application, which had been granted final conditional approval, subject to conditions, by the Planning Board.  If this waiver was not granted, their plans could not continue until the moratorium had ended.  This public hearing is only for the waiver for the application to be forwarded on to the Planning Board.

Councilwoman Stern – asked how this waiver to the moratorium would interface with the variance to the Zoning Board of Appeals.


Mr. Bogle – from the Planning Board’s standpoint, this waiver is required so that they may continue for a Special Use Permit as they do not meet the minimum requirements.  They would then be referred to the Z.B.A., and then back to the Planning Board.

Councilwoman Stern – will there be guest cottages on each lot?

Mr. Bogle – if so, each would require a separate variance, or a change in the zoning law would be required, as determined by the Town Board and the Zoning Board.

Jan Weido, 47 Church Lane – Is there a final approval on the original submission?


Mr. Bogle – Thinks there was a final conditional approval, but is not a Planning Board attorney.  He believes the applicant received final approval subject to certain conditions, such as meeting easements, letters of credit and other technical issues.  Once done, there would be no more Planning Board approvals unless there were problems and they couldn’t comply with matters.


Mr. Weido – has the water and sewer been approved by the County Legislature?


Mr. Bogle – The Town had approved it, and the County approves it as a district through the Legislature, probably in January or February.


Supervisor Tetor – added that the County Wastewater Authority will be doing the SEQR review. 


Mr. Weido – his concern was “Why now?”.  This should have been thought about before.  The law might have to be changed.  They cannot meet the law in the current Code.  They must get the proper approvals, and then go to the Town Board to change the law; can’t ride roughshod over the zoning laws.  With 24 more units to go in, make sure the water and sewer can handle this.  Perhaps not a good precedent.

Councilman Clark – was on the ZBA when this project was discussed.  During the review process, these were to be single family homes.  Garages were approved, but agrees with you – a change of thought.


Councilwoman Stern – similar thoughts.  Attractive, nice project, good for the Town; the wastewater plant should be able to handle this change, as the plans called for up to six bedrooms per lot.  Has a concern that the developer thought of this in the beginning but didn’t do it then to keep the project going.  This could set a precedent: they could ask for a variance for every house.  This is the right way to go about having the Town control subdivisions, but cluster developments are not in the zoning code, and each 
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little piece might not conform.  The Town should consider reshaping the zoning law for cluster developments.

Yolanda Jansen, HVDG – would like to clarify that a Town Board waiver would allow the Zoning Board and Planning Board to do their jobs.  The developer would not ask for variances for the other lots, but would petition the Town Board to modify the zoning to address cluster developments.


Councilman Clark – three things: 1. Town Board waiver; ZBA variance; Planning Board approval.  Out of sync?


Attorney Bogle – no; if there was no moratorium, there would be no need of a waiver; these are separate.  If there was no moratorium, the application at the ZBA could be approved, rejected or sent to another board for relief.  If a law change is needed, then it would go to the Town Board.  Coming to the Town Board now does not change the law.


Councilman Clark – the moratorium is in effect for a reason.  Granting relief allows them to proceed.


Mr. Bogle – allows them to proceed; other boards can’t look at the matter before the Town Board grants a waiver.


Councilwoman Stern – the public hearing notice stated for a moratorium waiver for a guest cottage variance – is this for one or more?


Mr. Bogle – just the one for the model home.  No other building.


Supervisor Tetor – the ZBA meets Wednesday; they can’t make a decision without the Town Board’s granting a waiver.


Mr. Bogle – this could be put on hold for now, and wait for additional Board members to be present to vote; this vote needs a majority vote.


A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Larry Clark, to close the public hearing and go back into the regular meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.


The Town Board members present then agreed not to vote on this matter tonight but would discuss it again at the Thursday, Dec, 13th meeting.

OTHER BUSINESS:

HIGHWAY: 

The resignation of Larry Triola from the Highway Department was accepted by the Board with regret on a motion made by David Tetor, seconded by Virginia Stern.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.


Highway Supt. Jim Myers recommended to the Board that this vacancy be filled by the hiring of Mark Germond.  The Board agreed to this recommendation on a motion made by David Tetor, seconded by Larry Clark, with Supervisor Tetor adding that Mr. Germond would be paid $16.75 per hour for six months, then at 80% of the regular hourly rate, as per Union contract.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.


The advertisement for a secretary for the Highway Department was discussed.  The ad had secured two applications, and since Meghan O’Connor Egan had been filling in this position since it was vacated, the Board agreed to appoint Ms. Egan on a motion made by Larry Clark, seconded by Virginia Stern.  She will be paid $11.80 per hour for 6 months, then the full hourly wage.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

TAX COLLECTOR APPOINTMENT: With the resignation of Oliver Orton, an ad had been placed and three letters of interest were received.  After discussion, the Board agreed that this position will be re-advertised and discussed again.  Mention was made that Mr. Tetor and Oliver Orton had done the interviewing of applicants.

CHURCH LANE CULVERT RESOLUTION: The following resolution was offered:
TOWN OF STANFORD

RESOLUTION #26 OF 2007
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Offered by: Councilman Larry Clark

Seconded by: Supervisor David Tetor


WHEREAS the Town of Stanford has received grant monies in the amount of $250,000.00 from the Dutchess County Community Development Block Grant to pay for the Church Lane Culvert project, and

WHEREAS this project caused expenditures greater than the grant amount awarded,


NOW, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford Town Board authorizes the Supervisor to make a transfer of funds from the General Fund account (00) to the Community Development Block Grant Fund account (09) in the amount of $66,091.26.


Roll Call vote as follows:  Robert Cadwallader, - absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.


Resolution #26 of 2007 passed by the majority votes of the Town Board members present.

HAUNTED HOUSE FUNDS TRANSFER: A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Larry Clark, to transfer the 2007 Haunted House profits from the General Fund (3900018) to the Haunted House account (3806562) in the amount of $5,670.09.

Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

BUDGET RESOLUTIONS:  The following resolution was read by Supervisor Tetor:
TOWN OF STANFORD

GENERAL FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION #27 OF 2007

Motion made by: Supervisor David Tetor
Seconded by: Councilman Larry Clerk
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2007 General Budget line items that will exceed the amount available in certain budget lines, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in other lines and needs to transfer such funds to provide for expenditures,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers from and to the budget lines listed below for the 2007 General Budget as follows:

ACCOUNT



   INCREASE

         DECREASE

	00-01-1010-40 – Town Board: Planner/Union
	$ 775.00
	

	00-01-1355-20 – Assessor-equipment
	$ 40.00
	

	00-01-1355-40 – Assessor –contractual exp.
	
	$ 40.00

	00-01-1450-40 -  Elections
	$ 5.23
	

	00-01-1930-40 – Judgments & Claims
	$ 245.00
	

	00-01-1990-40 – Contingency
	
	$ 1,025.23

	00-04-5010-20 – Highway-equipment
	$ 83.40
	

	00-04-5010-40 – Highway - contractual
	
	$ 83.40

	00-06-7140-40 – Playgrounds - Recreation
	$ 5,000.00
	

	00-06-7180-40 – Recreation – Pond
	
	$ 4,000.00

	00-06-7310-11 – Youth Programs – Haunted House labor
	$ 371.12
	

	00-06-7310-40 – Youth Programs – contractual exp.
	
	$ 1,000.00

	00-06-7310-45 – Haunted House
	$ 15,885.89
	

	00-07-8010-41 – Cell Tower
	$ 4,029.00
	

	00-01-9901-90 – Haunted House – profits
	$ 5,670.09
	


       

      


      TOTAL:     $ 32,104.73                 $ 6,148.63
REVENUES
	00-2002 – Haunted House
	$ 21,927.10

	00-2113 – Cell Tower
	$ 4,029.00






       
         TOTAL:   $ 25,956.10
Roll Call Vote as follows:  Robert Cadwallader, - absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes
Resolution # 27 of 2007 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board members present.
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The following Budget Resolution was read by Supervisor David Tetor:
TOWN OF STANFORD

2007 HIGHWAY FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION #28 of 2007
Motion made by: Supervisor David Tetor
Seconded by: Councilwoman Virginia Stern
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2007 Highway Budget line items that will exceed the amount available in certain budget lines, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in other lines and needs to transfer such funds to provide for expenditures,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers from and to the budget lines listed below for the 2007 Highway Budget as follows:

ACCOUNT



   INCREASE

         DECREASE

	01-04-5110-10 – General Repairs – FEMA 
	$ 14,400.00
	

	01-04-5110-10 -  General Repairs salaries
	$ 14,000.00
	

	01-04-5110-40 – General Repairs – FEMA
	$ 1,487.50
	

	01-04-5110-40 – General Repairs
	
	$ 10,000.00

	01-04-5110-41 – General Repairs – FEMA
	$ 4,941.10
	

	01-04-5110-43 – General Repairs
	$ 10,000.00
	

	01-04-5110-44 – General Repairs – FEMA
	$ 27,816.31
	

	01-04-5120-10 – Bridges – salaries
	
	$ 4,000.00

	01-04-5130-40 – Machinery
	
	$ 31,100.00

	01-04-5130-41 – Machinery – Tools
	$ 1,500.00
	

	01-04-5130-42 – Machinery – Parts
	$ 5,000.00
	

	01-04-5130-44 – Machinery – Tires
	$ 1,500.00
	

	01-04-5130-45 – Machinery – Outside Repairs
	$ 7,000.00
	

	01-04-5130-46 – Machinery – Blades
	$ 100.00
	

	01-04-5130-47 – Machinery – Supplies
	$ 5,000.00
	

	01-04-5130-48 – Machinery – Fuel
	$ 10,000.00
	

	01-04-5140-10 – Brush & Weeds salaries
	
	$ 3,000.00

	01-04-5142-10 – Snow Removal – salaries
	
	$ 6,000.00

	01-04-5142-40 – Snow Removal  - contractual expense
	
	$ 3,255.00

	01-04-5142-41 – Snow Removal – Sand
	$ 6,255.00
	

	01-04-5142-42 – Snow Removal – Salt
	
	$ 3,000.00

	01-08-9030-80 – FEMA Social Security
	$ 1,195.66
	


          TOTAL:  $ 110,195.57
          $ 60,355.00

REVENUES
	01-3960 – FEMA
	$ 49,840.57






        TOTAL:    $ 49,840.57
Roll Call Vote as follows:  Robert Cadwallader, - absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes
Resolution #28 of 2007 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board members present. 

OTHER:

Attorney Bogle spoke of a second request from Brook in Waterland to the Planning Board that had raised a question regarding a separate site plan and Special Use Permit for the Wastewater Treatment plant.  Mr. Bogle stated that, in his opinion, this was part of the original application, and required no waiver
A motion to adjourn this Special Meeting at 8:12 PM was made by Larry Clark, seconded by David Tetor.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – absent; Larry Clark – yes; Joyce Hadden – absent; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.  At this point, the Town Board continued into their Workshop Meeting 







Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell








Town Clerk
